
BOROUGH OF YEADON
DELAWARE COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

BOROUGH COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
June 10, 2019

Meeting began at 6:09 pm

1.  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

2.  ROLL CALL

3. PURPOSE

To amend the PENNVEST ordinance.

4.  CITIZENS FORUM (comments limited to 3 minutes)

None

5.  MOTIONS

• Motion to adjust Ordinance Number 2018-3182 reauthorizing the PENNVEST Loan by 
Monday.  
Moved by: Councilor Johnson
Seconded by: Vice President Francis
Vote: Unanimous 

• Motion authorizing engineer to prepare and advertise a bid for lighting at the
Yeadon Community Park.
Moved By: Vice President Francis
Second By: Councilor Johnson
Vote: Unanimous

Additional Comments:

Latoya Monroe, President Present
Ronald Francis, Vice 
President 

Present
Clara Johnson Present
Rafi Cave Present
Dolores McCabe Absent
Taliah Jones-Waters Absent
Sharon Council-Harris Absent
Rohan Hepkins, Mayor Present
Mironda Presswood, 
Manager

Present
Charles Gibbs-Solicitor Absent



In support of the YEAA basketball league having evening games, Council wants to make sure 
they are able to utilize the grant allotted to them.  

Questions:

Councilor Johnson: Will the residents in that area be notified that the lights will be left on 
longer? Will the lights be on a timer? What is the process with the lighting?

President Monroe: All information will be outlined in the bid. However, the lights are not on the 
perimeter of the streets, these lights will be projected onto the basketball court. The lights will 
not be directed to any specific homes.

Councilor Cave:  Now that residents will be at the park later, will the parking lot be lit?

Monroe:  There are street lights. Even without the appropriate lighting, last year people were at 
the basketball courts late night.  Also, there is LED lighting that will add additional lighting.  

Additional Business:

• Johnson Controls, who did the LED Project, noticed there was a separate port that had 
additional lights that needed new recommendations; Library, Borough Hall, Yeadon 
Avenue, and another street.  Approximately 15 additional lights are recommended. 
Conversations were made with the company about proceeding, which would be an 
additional $17,000.  

• The Engineer is preparing specs for the cameras. She has received all contracts and other 
requested information from management. The Engineer is currently awaiting bids from 
the contractors so she can ask Council for authorization.  

• Business owner/resident, Charles Pavia, contacted the Borough with the intent of 
beautifying the 700 block of the Church Lane Business District by suggesting hanging 
planters along the light post. Plans are set to pick up the planters no later than Tuesday, 
June 18, 2019. Installation will follow.

• It was suggested that a financial consultant be contracted to support the Tax Collector 
with her assignments. This is a professional service.

Adjournment: 6:23 pm
Moved by: Councilor Cave
Seconded by: Vice President Francis
Respectfully submitted by Management


